
Review of outcomes in the previous academic year 

 

 

PPG children have been making steady progress across the whole school. In KS2 all children achieved at 

least the expected level within the Reading SAT paper, demonstrating how effective our daily reading 

and further support with PPG children has been. 33% of PPG children achieved a combined Greater 

Depth assessment score at the end of Key Stage 2 SATS reinforcing how the school supports all children 

with their academic aspirations. 

Good progress for PPG children has also been very notable within the end of KS1 assessments ensuring 

children are ready to progress to KS2. Within end of KS1 assessments it was shown that children made 

good progress within Maths and Reading. With 40% of children making greater than expected progress 

within Reading and 60% making greater than expected progress in Maths. 20% of Year 2 PPG children 

finished KS1 with Greater Depth in both Reading and Maths. 100% of PPG children resitting their phonics 

in Year 2 passed their phonics screening check. 67% of PPG Year 1s passed their phonics assessment 

showing a strong commitment from the school to support all children through targeted phonics support 

and intervention. Phonics development was also promoted and developed by an afterschool club ran and 

of which all PPG children were invited to free of charge. 

Attendance for 2023/24 for all children within the school was 0.6% below national average and 

attendance for all PPG pupils was above school average and only 0.3% below overall national average 

demonstrating the strong position school is in regarding attendance. The rise of attendance percentage 

has had a notable impact on these children’s attainment at school as well as ensuring that all children in 

school received the same opportunities. Persistent Absence within school was at 11.81% compared to 

the national of 19.2% displaying how well attendance initiatives such as the Attendance Raffle have 

helped support and encourage our children into school.  

Raising aspirations has been a notable success across the school over the last year and has been 

supported in a range of ways. A range of different afterschool clubs demonstrating a range of different 

skills have been put on place including netball, coding, music and badminton. PPG children received 

targeted invites for these clubs to encouragement their participation. Parents of PPG children also 

received the offer for all trips to be paid for by the school so that children can join in and access all 

opportunities on offer at the school. Over the last academic year 100% of all PPG children went on every 

school trip, of which each class undertook at least one each term.  

Pastoral Guidance has been put into place to support the PSHE of children and to ensure that it does not 

impact on academic support. We have had in house CPD training for all staff to support children with 

emotional needs. The Family Support Worker has worked supporting children in specific selected 

intervention groups to help with Pastoral needs and to support these children in all their aspirations. 


